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27 September 2013 – 160 Tooley Street

MINUTES
	Present:
	Cllr Barrie Hargrove (BH)

Simon Phillips (SP)

Jack Ricketts (JR)

Louisa Tan (LT)

Matt Hill (MH)
Alastair Hanton (AH)
Jeremy Leach (JL)

Andy Cawdell (AC)

Sophie Tyler (ST)

Eleanor Margolies (EM)
Peter Wood (PW)

Eamon Doran (ED)
	Southwark Council, Cabinet Member for Transport, Environment and Recycling

Southwark Council, Transport Planning
Southwark Council, Transport Planning
Southwark Council, Transport Planning
Southwark Council, Public Realm Projects

Southwark Cyclists

Southwark Cyclists / Southwark Living Streets

Southwark Cyclists

Better Bankside
Southwark Cyclists

Open University
Southwark Council, Sustainable Transport & Road Safety

	Apologies:
	Amy Aeron-Thomas (AAT)

Clement Agyei-Frempong (CAF)
	RoadPeace

Southwark Council, Public Realm


	Item
	Discussion
	Action points

	Item 1

Introductions 
	Apologies and AOB.
	

	
	
	

	Item 2

Minutes and maters arising from March
	Previous minutes

AH highlighted an error in his statement in the previous minutes in regard to Dulwich safer routes and the survey of 10,000 children. There was a 10% response rate rather than a 30% response rate as advised.
	LT to correct 30/07/2013 minutes

	
	
	

	
	BH: The minutes from the March meeting of the Cycle Joint Steering Group were agreed as a true and accurate record.
	Minutes adopted

	
	
	

	
	Surrey Canal Path: update required regarding signage.
	ED to arrange an email response from Project Manager Michelle Normanly

	
	
	

	
	Junction reviews: AH discussed junction reviews at northern roundabout at Elephant and Castle (St James Road), Jamaica Road, and Borough High Street.
	No action

	
	
	

	
	CS5: JL made presentation to TfL before Summer break which was received well, with 20 mile restriction on CS5 on Peckham High Street a possibility.
	

	
	
	

	
	School Park to Park ride: ED advised 40 students from 6 schools participated. 2 schools pulled out at the last minute. Large amount of advertising and school engagement undertaken. Good outcome with Mayor attending the event. To increase participation it has been decided to bring it forward next year to 21 May 2014 and start the ride at the velodrome and finish at the BMX park. Possible barriers include lack of assistance within schools from parents and carers. BH requested names of schools involved.
	ED to provide names of schools involved.

	
	
	

	
	Paxton Green: Spencer working on this. The scheme is out to consultation.
	No action

	
	
	

	
	2013/14 Action Plan: SP confirmed response circulated.
	

	
	
	

	
	Potholes: ST requested clarification on reporting process.
	Dale Foden to attend future meeting

	
	
	

	
	Trixi mirrors: ED confirmed that Southwark Council have LIP funding for further sites this financial year.
	

	
	
	

	
	Cycle parking: ED advised that extra funding is available for cycle parking this year, including estates and £20,000 for bike hangars -  on-carriageway secure cycle parking. Total of £30,000 available. Meeting with Lambeth Council to discuss which ones work well, and to identify number of locations. The implementation date for a pilot is yet to be finalised. EM asked that Southwark Council cyclists be able to propose areas, and requested what the process is. 
	ED to confirm that Southwark Cyclists have input into the cycle parking process

	
	
	

	Item 3

Central London Grid routes
	Grid focuses on quiet routes to the northern part of Southwark. 
SP circulated map with minor amendments following the feedback from the group. The Grid represents the ‘ends’ of quieter routes and will be integrated with the Quietways network (though no funding has been received for Quietways yet). 

Changes made since the last meeting include need for southwest to northeast route (orange route). Engineers looking at this in detail regarding requirements and feasibility. As part of the yellow route along Newcommen Street looking at development taking place in the area and future projects. Public realm are scoping each route and identifying phased implementation. Plan to submit report to TfL by 4 December 2013. SP advised in regard to riverside route that council is trying to secure new link to Upper Ground from Bankside area, but while discussions are taking place alternative routes are being considered as well. Discussion regarding The Cut, and request to remove London Road one-way system. SP advised that council is supportive, but Quietways are meant to be on side streets.
Greater support needs to be provided to Housing for their consultation as there have been a number of instances of tenants/ residents unhappy with routes going through the estate. SP suggested consultation is undertaken as part of a wider package of public realm improvements.

AC discussed the ‘Healthy Rides Programmes’ link and the route through to Heygate. SP advised that discussions with Lendlease are taking place but that this is a long-term solution (10 years), while the funding for the Grid routes is only available for three years. SP advised that Southwark Council is also working with TfL in regard to crossing their roads. [Update: Council is now looking at first phase to provide link from Brandon Street]
AC invited Southwark Council to attend the next Southwark Cyclists’ AGM on 9 October 2013 at 6:30pm at the Bankside Community Space. BH advised he couldn’t attend that meeting but would be happy to attend a future meeting.
SP states that information on wider Quietway network will be presented at the next meeting. £60,000 has been provided for the initial scoping works for the Grid routes only, but council is pressing ahead with whole network scoping anyway.. 
	BH has confirmed attendance at Southwark Cyclists’ November meeting

	
	
	

	Item 4

Update on cycling bids
	ED advised that a bid is being submitted next week to TfL for cycle training and promotion. SP circulated the Borough Cycling Programme bid for 2013/14 to 2016/17. The programme is being submitted alongside the LIP report which is on the Council’s website. The council is bidding for the maximum in every category, including for cycle training, cycle parking and fleet improvement. Cycling promotion focuses mainly on schools with a Bike It Plus officer to move from one area to the next in advance of the infrastructure improvements (over the three year period). 
AH provided update on Dulwich Cycle to School scheme. Survey of all 15 schools, 13 responded. Response rate of 10% with a positive response to the health benefits. Major barrier identified is the perception of risk. Parents identified that they would like segregated cycle lanes. An off-road route through the velodrome to Dulwich Village has been suggested. 
SP stated that improvements to the Peckham Rye (eastside) route are under consideration as part of Quietways. All options will be explored..
	AH to provide report on Dulwich Cycle to School scheme survey.

	
	
	

	Item 6

Cycle parking
	EM circulated Southwark Cyclists report on residential cycle parking , identifying lack of cycle parking as major obstacle to increased levels of cycling in the borough. EM’s report identifies the following issues:
· lack of coordination across Council’s departments (Housing, Planning, etc)

· Issues with record management and criteria changes for cycle parking requests

· Travel Needs Survey needs to be included as part of the Housing Checklist for refurbishment works (not just limited to regeneration, new developments or public realm schemes)

· Access to vertical lockers, especially for disabled

BH requested the number of cycle parking places currently provided on estates. ED advised of anti-social behaviour in regard to horizontal lockers and general low take up in some areas.
SP advised that this will be considered as part of Quietways and LIP funding submisions, as well as S106 agreements.

Discussion of cost of installation. EM asked whether cost of planning fees could be waived. MH advised that highway cycle parking does not require planning permission, but lockers on estates do. SP advised that discussions with planning can be undertaken but it is unlikely that fees will be waived.

EM asked if dedicated officer could be provided. ED - Baber Beg is already responsible for delivering estate cycle parking for the council.
EM suggested the following opportunities:
· Storage in front gardens (Ealing Council has produced a report on this topic) with neighbours/landlords bulk buying 

· Setting bold targets for locker installation

BH advised of issues regarding unfunded targets.

JL requested section at meeting identifying funding streams.

AH requested that Ruth Wallis, as well as someone from Housing and Planning are invited to the next meeting.
AH requested that EM and ED work on further detail of the report.
	EM to work with ED and his team
Ruth Wallis to be invited to future meeting, and representative from Planning

EM and ED to work on further detail of the report

	
	
	

	Item 7

Future Items
	· Maintenance

· Quietway network

· Residential cycle parking

· Public health and cycling
· Conditions imposed as part on planning consent in relation to cycling and how it is monitored

· Cross borough links between Lewisham Council and Southwark Council

· Discussion about place making and best practice, particularly in relation to Blackfriars Road (group agreed for this to be deferred as there may be better forum  for this discussion)

· Discussion about Queen Road, Peckham, London Bridge and Waterloo cycle parking
	

	
	
	

	Item 8

AOB
	Death of cyclist on South Circular: AC requested meeting. ED advised that site visit with Police and TfL has been undertaken. The coroner’s report will provide full details. 
AH concerned that police focus is on identifying criminality while no one is tasked with identifying how to stop it happening again. Request for BH to write to Police Commissioner and TfL, and to ensure Southwark Council’s processes remain rigorous. AH asked for this issue to be picked up by the Cycle Safety Working Group.
	BH to write to Police Commissioner and to TfL

Issue to be referred to Cycle Safety Working Group

	
	
	

	
	Cycling Officer: Concerns that Southwark Council does not have a named cycling officer and is therefore missing our on funding. MH advised group that funding is provided as part of LIP funding and that several engineers are working on cycling projects.
	No action

	
	
	

	
	Consultation: Request for greater consultation with Southwark Cyclists and engaging occasional cyclists. AC asked whether steering group could be expanded every six months to include a wider audience. BH agreed to attend Southwark Cyclists’ AGM but advised that it is outside the terms of reference of the steering group.
Discussion in regard to holding a ’cycling conference’. LT raised concerns in regard to cost and staff time, and whether there are existing forums and events which meet the same aims. 
	

	
	
	

	
	Cycle design standards: JL requested update particularly in regard to segregated routes, particularly Greendale link and Denmark Hill. MH advised that it is a Greenway scheme to provide a link across Denmark Hill, and scope is limited, but wider improvements are being proposed as funding allows. MH advised that the draft design standards are applicable across the borough, and that segregation should not be the default position; however, the Council were very happy to work with Southwark Cyclists to identify suitable sites to pilot segregated lane schemes in future years..
	

	
	
	

	Item 9

Next meeting 
	To be confirmed
	


Contact:
Transport planning group, Southwark Council
020 7525 5317
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